

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Thursday, 20 April 2023
in the Village Hall, Barmby Moor at 8.30 pm after the Annual Parish Meeting

Present: Councillors Clark (SC in the Chair), Emmison (BE), Britton (JB), Robinson (KR), Wilkinson-Mudd (MWM), Haynes (CH), Shephard (GS), and West (KW – Pocklington Provincial).

Apologies: Received from Councillors Dexter and Gregory.

Minutes: BE proposed the minutes of the PC meetings held on the 9 March and 6 April are a true record, seconded by MWM and motion carried.

Matters Arising:

Parish Council Elections – to be held on the 4 May. 8 Parish Councillors carried forward to the next term. Co-option will be actioned after the Local elections.

Traffic calming measures in Barmby Moor Parish – a long discussion commenced on the report from Traffic Management which members found totally unsatisfactory. All the points raised at the on-site meeting have not been addressed as promised. BE confirmed the Speed Watch Team will be having a meeting to discuss the report. Clerk to write a letter expressing the PC's disappointment. Members will have to keep putting pressure on the ER.

Proposed Defibrillator at Sutton Lane – GD and the clerk had an on-site meeting with David Reany from Street Lighting yesterday. A suitable site to install the defibrillator was agreed on the grass verge next to the cul-de-sac and the notice board. The expected installation quotation should be approximately £750. Once quotation received, can apply for a grant.

Kings Coronation – grants and road closure have been approved.

Village Green, Main Street – verge damaged and blocked drains to the Post Office. SC and CH disagree with ER that the drains are the responsibility of the Parish Council. Clerk to contact Yorkshire Water.

First Aid Training – 1 November at 10.00 am.

Taskforce walkabout – 30 May at 9.45 am, BE, JB and CH will attend. Clerk to arrange a walkabout with councillors to prepare for the day.

Play Park – quotations received for renewing the baby slide, BE and the clerk to work out costs before deciding which contractor to use.

School Parking Plan – BE gave suggestions on where to park outside the school. A working party is to be set up including GS and MWM, and to involve the parents, the school and school governors.

Proposed Caravan Site Back Lane – GS and SC suggested setting up a working party, to involve the village and lobby people with expertise in planning.

Invoices/Estimate:

Fast Signs (replace sign on the VG near church gates) – estimate £205.22 approved for payment. Proposed by CH and seconded by BE and carried.

Total amount in Bank as from 31 March - £30394.73.

Plans:

Mr. G. Bowman, St. Kildas – remove 1 x Monkey Puzzle tree (Ref: 23/00797/TC) – *BMPC would like the Tree Officer to make the decision if necessary, and if felled please can a replacement tree be planted?*

Correspondence:

Bus Shelter – Phoenix Software requesting permission for a bus shelter at the stop outside Allerthorpe Business Park. Forward request to Allerthorpe PC and Highways.

NALC – Infrastructure Levy, observations by the 19 May 2023, SC will read and respond to the document.

Any other business for future meetings: None.

Date of next meetings: 18 May 2023 – Annual General meeting.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.05 pm.